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Thanksgiving 2016 

Newsletter  

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

 Thanksgiving will soon be here.  It is a wonderful time to pause and give thanks to Almighty God for all 

the blessings we have received. This newsletter is full of articles that reflect the various reasons for giving 

thanks as members of the Parish St. Johnôs.  My wife Holly and I, look forward to celebrating with you this 

Thanksgiving, when our special guests will be the Lunenburg and District Fire Service.  With little rainfall this 

summer, many of us along the South Shore have experienced much dryness and a great number of wells and 

water supplies have been sorely tested.  We have even more reason to gather this Thanksgiving with our vol-

unteer Fire Service, which help keep us safe.    
 

 I would like to draw your attention to a relatively new season in our Church Year that we began to cele-

brate this fall at St. Johnôs. It is called, óThe Season of Creationô and it runs from the beginning of September 

to Thanksgiving. The Season of Creation offers worshipers an opportunity to turn their full attention toward 

God the Creator and toward their relationship with the whole creation.  This year, our parish joined with thou-

sands of other parishes worldwide to celebrate the óSeason of Creationô.   
 

 For the most part, the seasons of the church year follow the life of Jesus: Advent, Christmas, Epiphany, 

Lent, and Easter. The remainder of the church year encompasses Pentecost Season, which celebrates life in the 

Holy Spirit. Of course, there are many special Feast Days and occasional services throughout the calendar of 

the church year.  Through it all, we celebrate Godôs goodness.  
 

 In the Season of Creation, we join in a whole-hearted experience of celebrating the mysteries and won-

ders of creation with God, Christ, and the Holy Spirit. In a special way, the Season of Creation follows the lead 

of the psalmists who exhort us to celebrate together with creationðwith the forest, the rivers, the oceans and 

the fields who praise the Creator in their own way. We celebrate Earth, the garden planet God has chosen as 

Godôs sanctuary and as our home. We celebrate with the creatures God has created as our kin on this blue 

green planet. As we celebrate, we are conscious of the crisis that creation faces because of human greed, ex-

ploitation, and neglect. As we celebrate, we empathize with those parts of creationðhuman and non-humanð

that are groaning because of human crimes against creation. Especially, we celebrate 

the Christ, whose death brings forgiveness for our sins against creation and whose risen 

presence is the cosmic power at work in reconciling and restoring creation. 
 

 The Season of Creation offers the opportunity to reflect in a focussed way on the 

foundations of redemption and sanctification, namely, the very creation itself that is 

redeemed and sanctified. For centuries, our theology, our ethics, and our worship have 

been oriented in two dimensions: our relationship with God and our human relation-

ships with one another.  
 

 Now it is time to turn our attention to Godôs relationship with all creation and 

with our relationship with creation (and with God through creation).  

Continued on Page 2 

Rectorôs Message 
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Rectorôs Message Continued 

 A number of years ago, the Anglican Church of Canada added a 6TH Baptismal Vow.  It asks: Will you 

strive to safeguard the integrity of Godôs creation, and respect, sustain and renew the life of the Earth?   Our 

response is:  I will, with Godôs help. 
 

 While the inclusion of this vow is new to the baptismal covenant, the commitment to preserving Godôs 

creation is not. Care for creation is a moral and religious issue, and requires of us the use our God-given gift of 

knowledge. I invite you to allow the Season of Creation to wake us up and show us how we might live out our 

Baptism Vows.  
 

Wishing you and yours a very happy Thanksgiving. 

Michael+ 

                                  Some of this material has been adapted from óletallcreationpraise.orgô 

Music At St. Johnôs 

A note from Barbaraé.. 
  

The summer months have been quite active at St. Johnôs with a constant flow of visitors  

to our parish. We increased the visibility of our music program in various ways, creating  

added interest and enjoyment for both visitors and parishioners. óWednesdays at Noonô  

was a new program introduced, somewhat similar to our Music and Meditation series in  

Advent and Lent each year. The musicians in the list below offered wonderful programs,  

quite varied and diverse.  

 

June 29  Madrigal Singers 

July 6  Peter Togni, jazz piano 

July 13  Sharon Gow Knickle, piano; Ifan Williams, cello 

July 20   John Laing, organ and piano; Judith Burdett, soprano 

July 27  Boxwood Scholarship Recipients 

August 3  Judith Burdett, soprano; Edmund Brownless, tenor; Barbara Butler, piano 

August 10 Paul Buchanan, piano/vocals; Eilidh Campbell, Scottish fiddler 

August 17 Walter Delahunt, piano 

August 23 Duo Concertante  

August 31 Bonnie Romkey, violin; Barbara Butler, piano 

 

During Boxwood week I worked with Edmund Brownless in the church hall for a series of vocal work-

shops with members of our chancel choir, Boxwood attendees and other participants from the community. We 

were able to tackle more challenging repertoire, culminating in two special services of music on July 31 ï the 

morning service at 10:30 and an added evensong at 3 pm. We were pleased to have various guest musicians at 

other services through the summer. They included Marcel d'Entremont, Edmund Brownless, Bonnie Romkey, 

Jamie Gray and Judith Burdett. 

 

Seventeen copies of óCommon Praiseô with music have been placed in the pews. They were acquired 

this summer from St. Bartholomewôs Church after it was closed. This is a wonderful boost for our congrega-

tion as many of the pews did not seem to have books with music in them.  
 

The music on October 23 will have a gospel theme both at the 10:30 service and an evensong at 3 pm.  

 Warm regards, 

 Barbara 
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St. Johnôs Prayer Chain Ministry  

 

 The Prayer Chain is a special type of prayer ministry. It consists of a group of people 

willing to take time to pray for those who have requested prayer of the óPrayer Chainô, be it 

emotional, spiritual or physical.  
 

 Each member is notified by email by the co-ordinator and prays as time permits, in 

their own way. One can actually pray while continuing with normal activities, or a more 

structured format.  
 

 We share intimately in peopleôs lives, as we journey in faith through the hard times 

and good times.  

We are ñto pray for one anotherò, JAMES 5:16 ñbear one anotherôs burdens, and thus fulfill 

the law of Christ.ò 
  

 Our óprayer logoô is ñJesus we offer our lives to you. Live in us, and through us. Here are our faces, 

shine from them. Here are our ears, hear the cry of hurting persons through them. DIVINE HEALER, HEAR 

OUR PRAYERS.ò Amen.  
 

 If you wish for more information regarding how the Prayer Chain operates, to request a prayer for your-

self or someone else, or how you can participate as part of the Prayer Chain Ministry please contact Holly. 
 

Submitted by Holly Mitchell, Coordinator 

Heritage Ministry At Work 

This example of the Heritage Ministry at work started with an email request to the Church Office 

 

Subject: Frederick Arthur Shepherd (deceased) of Lunenburg 

April-23-16 8:21 AM  

Hello, 

I am contacting you to ask if you would have any records of my uncle and his family, who lived in Lunenburg 

from 1953 until about 1979, please? I live in Dorset, England and my husband and I are having a holiday visit-

ing Nova Scotia this June, spending two nights in Lunenburg, so would like to see where my uncle lived and 

the church where they worshipped, especially as I never met my uncle and auntie. 

They were Frederick Arthur Shepherd and Lillian Shepherd ( nee Schlenger) with daughters Lynne (died in 

1990s) and Cindy. 

Frederick, born in Bermuda, was one of my mother's brothers, and it was through him that my Dad, working in 

the Naval Dockyard in Bermuda in 1940, met my Mum, also born in Bermuda.  I understand that Uncle Fred-

die was a cabinet maker and also served as assistant treasurer of St John's Anglican Church, Lunenburg, that 

his funeral was at your church on 11th March, I think 1981(I have a newspaper cutting of day but not year) and 

he has buried in Hillcrest Cemetery. 

Having had only a postal box number I would love to know the address where they lived and how I might be 

able to trace my cousin, Cynthia (Cindy) Shepherd. I don't even know if she's married. 

 

I would be very grateful of any information you might be able to send me. 

My Auntie Lillian was a great letter writer and, although I never met her, I would love to be able to see where 

they lived. 

 

Many thanks and best wishes, 

Janet Cooper 
Continued on Page 4 
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Heritage Ministry At Work 

April-25-16 9:59 AM  Hello Janet, 

I am copying our Heritage Chairperson, Roger Demone to ask that he search for your uncle's date of death. 

Those names sound so familiar to me, but I think I only knew of them. 

Facebook has a wonderful group page called 'You Know you're from Lunenburg' 

and I am thinking you may get wonderful stories about them if you reach out and ask. 

I wish you all the best, 

Mary Wagner 

Parish secretary  
  
ʭʰ !ÐÒÉÌ ʭʩʬʱ ʬʰƙʮʮ   Hello Janet, 

I actually have the Burial records here in the church office, so was able to look up the date of death for your 

uncle. You are correct in that he died March 11, 1981 at the age of 67. His residence at that time shows as Hal-

ifax. 

Thank you, 

Mary 
 

*ÕÌÙ-ʭʬ-ʬʱ ʬʬƙʰʰ !-   Hello Mary & Roger, 

 

Thank you for your email regarding my uncle, Freddie Shepherd.  I just wanted to update you with an amazing 

story! 

 

 Having initially been unsuccessful in tracing my cousin, Cindy Shepherd, I Googled my Aunt's name, Lillian 

Shepherd who died in 1997 and it was great to find that a memorial award had been set up in her name for il-

lustrators of children's books (she was a journalist and a great book lover) and I found an article in Atlantic 

Books about her in 2014, which was mainly written by my cousin, Cindy.  My husband and I, who live in Eng-

land, had planned a holiday to Nova Scotia arriving 14 June this year, but it wasn't until I'd landed in Halifax 

that I thought to contact the publishers of Atlantic Books for my cousin's contact details and the very next day 

we were in contact by email!  I had never met my Uncle Freddie or Auntie Lillian or Cindy so how amazing it 

was to find that Cindy was recently back from working in the Arctic Circle and living less than an hour from 

Lunenburg! 

So we were able to meet at last in Lunenburg for a day (we were staying two nights in our campervan on 

Blockhouse Hill Campground, in beautiful weather!) and Cindy showed us around.  What a special day!  Very 

moving to visit the cemetery and see the resting place of my Uncle, Auntie & cousin Lynne.  Cindy took us 

into St Johns Church and we sat in their family pew, although they often sang in the choir and my Uncle was 

assistant treasurer. 

It was so lovely the next day for my husband and I to attend the 8.30am service at St Johns before we set of for 

Digby.  Appropriately it was Fathers' Day because if it wasn't for Cindy's and my father's friendship I wouldn't 

exist! everyone was very friendly and your church is very beautiful. 

 

If you have a newsletter I would be happy for you to include our story just in case 

some of your congregation remember Lillian, Lynne & Cindy Shepherd (perhaps not 

so likely Freddie who died in 1981) I will try to attach a couple of photos, Cindy is on 

the left in the photo. 

 

Best wishes, Janet Cooper 



Page 5  Thanksgiving 2016 

 

 This letter from the Primateôs World Relief and Development Fund, was recently received in the Church 

Office. 
 

 Great Job bringing well deserved Congratulations for the Sunday School children. 
 

 We all look forward to hearing what their goal will be this year and who will be the lucky recipients of 

their efforts.              Editorôs Comment 

Sunday School Achievement Recognised 


